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1 JAMES LYMAN RUNS
J FOR U.S. CONGRESS

JAMES LYMAN

Fulfilling his de-

sire and obligation
to serve the com-

munity, Lyman ran
and was elected to the
Clark County School
Board of Trustees in
1978.

James Lyman was
born May 16, 1928
in New York City.
He graduated from
Brigham Young Un-
iversity in 1952 with
a Bachelor of Arts
degree in Fine Arts
and Languages, Prior
to entering medical
school, Lyman ser-
ved as a pilot in the
United States Navy for
four years.

Some of his per-
sonal interests in-

clude boating, skiing,
flying, playing the
piano and riding
motorcycles.

James Lyman is a

community and civic
leader, an active
participant in his
church, and a dedi-
cated family man and
doctor.

James Lyman an-

nounced his candidacy
for Republican nomi-
nation for the U.S.
Congress from Ne-

vada District One.
James Lyman has

resided and practiced
medicine in Las Vegas
for twenty years.
As a 1962 graduate
of the University of
Utah Medical School,
Lyman moved to Las

- Vegas and opened
his family practice
in 1963. Jay and his
wife, Mary, a kinder-
garten schoolteacher,
have ten children.

DAN 60LDFARB FILES

FOR SCHOOL TRUSTEE

DAN GOLDFARB .

Certified public
accountant Daniel
Goldfarb has filed
for election to the
Clark County Board
of School Trustees.
Goldfarb, owner of
his own accounting
firm and Treasurer
for the local United
Way, said upon filing,
"I want to make sure
that every dollar
coming into our school
district goes to pay
for services that
directly help our
students.

"As the father of
five children educated
in Clark County
schools, and an
accountant who has
worked in this town
for 25 years, I

feel I have the ex- -

perience, ability,
dedication and time
to get the Job done
right."

The new school
superintendent Dr.
Robert Wentz has
said the major prob-
lem locally is coping
with rapid growth and
shrinking school re-

venue's. "The School
Board needs a person
who can understand
and deal with huge
budgets. . The CCSD
budget is 266 pages
long, and in order
for Board policy to be
effective, we must
make sure the dollars
go where the Board
sends them," Gold-
farb says.

Goldfarb has years
of experience in help-
ing local civic and
youth groups with
financial problems.
He served as finance
Committee chairman
for Frontier Girl
Sdouts, on the board
of directors of both
the Las Vegas Juve-
nile Diabetes Founda-
tion and Las Vegas
Sun Summer Camp
Fund. In addition
Goldfarb . serves
on the boards for
Meadows Playhouse,
Friends of Channel
Ten and United
Way of Clark County.

A Las Vegas re- -
sident since 1957,
Goldfarb believes
the school system
can only be effective
with community in- -
volvement. Parents,
teachers and school
administrators must
work together if we
are to keep this
school district-strong.-

Goldfarb
pledged to work for
an effective curri-
culum "that em-

phasizes the three
'R's," adequate com
pensation for "com-
petent and energetic
teachers" and sound
fiscal management.

"The time has
passed when our
Board can be
exclusively lay peo- -,

pie. Our community
needs to elect a
forceful fiscal ex-

pert to the Board.
I believe my puhlic
service experience
would serve the
children of Clark
County well if ' I am
elected."

"BABE" HAMMES FOR
1 STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION

i 1

i jV- -

..

tions with the Eco-

nomic Opportunity
Board, Entertainment
Chairman of Nevada
American Bicenten-
nial 1976 and various
health agencies.

She has worked for
the Helen J. Stewart
School since the day
it was opened at Eas-

tern and Viking, which
was ten years ago.
For two years she
was an Audio - Visual
teacher aide on.ajone-t-

one basis with the
trainable mentally
retarded. For the
last eight years she
has been Vice Presi-
dent of STARR (Ser-
vice to Aid Retarded)
which is an Auxiliary
to the school pro-
viding academic and
physical properties
for the students.
Hammes works to
enlarge the concept
of education for the
retarded .

I "BABE" ROSE"
' HAMMES

"Babe" Rose
Hammes has filed
a candidacy for State
Board of Education,
Sub - District "E."
She is a twenty-eig- ht

year resident of Las
Vegas and is married
to Carl Lieb. Hilary
Bloom is her daugh-
ter, married to Dr.
David Bloom, a ne- -

' phrologist and they
live in Rancho Palos
Verde, California.

Hammes has been
involved in communal
activities dating back
to the week that she
and the late Jack Ham-
mes arrived in the
city. Her first
assignment was Sun
day School teacher

i at Temple Beth Sholom
when it was on the

v site of 13th & Car
son. Close to this
was charter mem- -'

bership in the Clark
' County Association
s' of the Retarded and

then she became a
' Girl Scout Troop"' Leader. In the in- -'

terim were associa- -

LARRY LUNA FOR STATE ASSEMBLY

LARRY LUNA

He is seeking the
(High. vacated by

Assemblyman Helen
Foley.

Luna stated that
although the District
has changed slightly
through

many of the is-

sues have remained
the same, such as high
crime rates, taxation
problems, unemploy-- I
ment and rising liv-

ing expenses. Luna
feels that the next
legislative session
will be crucial to
Nevadans in finding
solutions to these
problems. Luna pro-
mises to provide that
strong, decisive new

leadership necessary
to accomplish this.

Luna has served
Federal, State and
Local government
in many capacities.
He was appointed
advisor to the Small
Business Administra-
tion in Washington,
D.C, and also served
on the U.S. Commis-
sion of Rehabilitation
Services.

Las Vegas teacher
Larry Luna, 47, has
filed for the Demo-
cratic nomination in
Assembly District
Nine.

Luna, of 1248 So.
8th St., has been a
resident of Las Vegas
for 12 years. He gra-
duated from the Uni-

versity of San Fran-
cisco with a Bachelor
of Science Degree and
Masters Degree in
Education. He has
been with the Clark
County School District
for 12 years and is
presently teaching
at Kenny Guinn Junior

STEVE TREKLES

TRIES FOR

ASSEMBLY

Steve Trekles has
filed for the position
of Assemblyman for
District 14,

In a statement,
he says; "Many candi-
dates are for the
city or state, I know
that the people make
the city and state and
I feel the time is
now that the public
gets the considera-
tion."

He concludes; "My
top priority is for the
people, by the people
and with the people."

SELECT PEOPLE

TO HEAD

CAN HON CAMPAI6N

The Committee to
Reelect Senator Ho-

ward Cannon named
the following promi-
nent citizens to run
his campaign.

Humboldt County:
Dr. Barney and Bet-

ty Cannon.
Carson City; Pat

Potter and Dr. Donald
Ham.

Douglas County:
Margie Zoppi.

Storey County: Ho-

ward and Elvira Kiehl-bac- k.

Churchill County;
Bob Kent and Bill
Deal.

Nye County; Andrew
Easton, Ellen Woods,
Don and Henrietta Van
Fossen.

Lyon County: Max-in- e
Hansen, Roland

Atkins, Paul Rossi-ge- r.
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J L
T WELDON E. HAVINS, M.D.

wishes to announce the
opening of his office

for the practice of
GENERAL OPHTHALMOLOGY

& OPHTHALMIC
PLASTIC SURGERY

3006 S. Maryland Parkway
Suite 530

Hours by Appointment

WYOMING OIL LOTTERY
You as citizens have an equal opportuni-

ty to participate in an oil lottery drawing
held by the State of Wyoming. Some
winners have had great financial success.
Call for information. J. Sullivan.

735-883- 8
2566 SHERWOOD 2. LAS VEGAS 89109


